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17th July 2016
Dear Sir/ Madam

Proposed Submission Local Plan: strategy and sites 2016
Thank you for giving the Surrey Gypsy Traveller Communities Forum (SGTCF) the opportunity to comment on the above Plan. Mrs. Hilda Brazil, the joint Chair of the Forum, has already taken the opportunity to address Councillors at the EAB Committee held on 13th April 2016, about the pressing need to meet the accommodation requirements for Gypsies and Travellers within the Borough. We hope that this has helped to increase awareness of our needs and the way in which provision for Gypsies and Travellers in the past has been wholly inadequate.

We very much hope that this Local Plan offers a turning point and that our needs are satisfied in the future. The SGTCF welcomes the Council’s commitment to meet the accommodation needs of Gypsies and Travellers, and we are willing to assist in any way we can in order to increase participation and awareness of planning issues within the Gypsy and Traveller Community.

The SGTCF would like to submit the following comments in response to your proposed submission local plan.

STRATEGY

Policy H1: Homes for all

The SGTCF support the commitment of the Council to identify sufficient sites for Travellers' accommodation needs as set out in the latest Traveller Accommodation Assessment. We welcome the fact that these sites will be for a mix of tenures and provided on a number of small sites.

We also support the Council’s commitment for all new sites to have adequate utility services and amenity space, space for related business activities where appropriate, safe vehicular access, turning space and parking and that these sites should be in areas with reasonable access to schools, health services and local services.

Providing Traveller accommodation on development sites of 500 homes or more will help in the provision of land to meet needs. However, the location of accommodation within these larger development sites should be treated sensitively and considered in full consultation with the local Gypsy and Traveller community.

Should any of these larger development sites not go ahead, the plan should include contingency measures in order that the needs of Gypsies and Travellers can still be met in other ways.
POLICY H3: Rural exception homes
The SGTCF supports the inclusion of pitches for Gypsies and Travellers within this policy.

SITES

In principle, the SGTCF support the provision of Gypsy and Traveller pitches in the following locations. 

	A48
	Land at Home Farm, Effingham
	Effingham
	Traveller pitches (sui generis)
	6

	A49
	Palm House Nurseries, Normandy
	Normandy
	Traveller pitches (sui generis)
	6

	A50
	Whittles Drive, Normandy
	Normandy
	Travelling Showpeople plots
	14

	A51
	Land at Cobbetts Close, Worplesdon
	Worplesdon
	Traveller pitches (sui generis)
	20

	A52
	Four Acre Stables, Aldershot Road, Worplesdon
	Worplesdon
	Traveller pitches (sui generis)
	6

	A53
	Roundoak, White Hart Lane, Wood Street Village
	Worplesdon
	Traveller pitches (sui generis)
	1

	A54
	Lakeview, Lakeside Road, Ash Vale
	Ash Vale
	Traveller pitches (sui generis)
	4

	A55
	The Orchard, Puttenham Heath Road, Puttenham
	The Pilgrims
	Traveller pitches (sui generis)
	2

	A56
	Valley Park Equestrian, East Shalford Lane, Shalford
	Shalford
	Traveller pitches (sui generis)
	5

	A57
	The Paddocks, Rose Lane, Ripley
	Lovelace
	Traveller pitches (sui generis)
	4


 

However, we do have some concerns about the implementation of the proposals and the impact it could potentially have on existing Gypsies and Travellers who live on these sites where comprehensive redevelopment/ intensification / redesign is proposed. 
Whilst additional pitches and improvement s to site facilities are welcomed, it is an imperative that existing occupiers are fully consulted on any proposals and their views taken into account prior to any commencement of works. Without knowing the full details of the proposals, or the exact nature of the sites, it would appear that some of these could not be implemented without existing occupiers being willing to relocate within a site, if only for a temporary period. 

We would strongly advise that the Council engage with everyone who may already live on these sites prior to progressing any of these proposals further. Engagement should be fit for purpose, and include face to face meetings in order that the wishes of existing on site Gypsies and Travellers can be taken into account.

If you would like to discuss any of the above matters further, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours faithfully,

Ann Wilson MBE,

Surrey Gypsy Traveller Communities Forum

